
GREAT PLAINS BICYCLING CLUB BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Monday August 7th, 2023, starting at 6:00 pm  

 

Present: Board members Edie Matteson, Marianne Day, Dan Leger, Mark St. Clair, and Randy Smith.   

OLD BUSINESS: 

Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the July meeting were approved.  Additional info: post-meeting approval 

via e-mail July 20-22 of revised registration rates for Heatstroke:  $40/$50 individual and $70/$80 family. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Marianne Day reported that the checking account balance as of the meeting date 

was $3,438.19.   

NEW BUSINESS 

Heatstroke 100:  

REI will staff the Lied Bridge north trailhead SAG.  Edie will ask if the mechanic can be at the main SAG at 

the SAC museum. 

 

Edie was contacted by a group of Girl Scouts who are doing bike rides, and she asked if they could staff 

the Greenwood SAG.  Edie also contacted the SuperSaver at 56th & Old Cheney about helping out.  No 

response to these as of the meeting time. 

 

Edie will send an e-mail update asking for volunteers. Registration is covered, but additional volunteers 

are needed for the main SAG and truck loading (~6:00 pm at the storage unit).  Randy will rent a pickup 

truck for roving; one other rover has volunteered (lives in Ashland). 

 

Randy has scheduled the portapotties and contacted the county sheriffs.  Marianne has reserved the U-

Haul truck and will check with John on water from Culligan.  Edie and Mark/Sherri with do the food 

shopping. 

 

T-shirts: Sales open on Screen Ink website until August 15.  Registration is open on the website; sales tax 

is being listed as an additional charge based on the registration fees cited above.  We have had lots of 

inquiries about the ride, including some from out of state.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 

 

---------------------- 

Submitted by Randy Smith 

September 17, 2023 

 

 


